
 

Newsletter 

26th November 

 
Dear Parents and Carers,  
It is the start of Advent this Sunday and so we begin our preparations in      
earnest for Christmas. When the children come back in to school on Monday 
they will notice the decorations, the outdoor and indoor cribs. We have several 
services and events planned, the dates and times for which, you will see below. 
We look forward to seeing you at some of these in this season of preparation. 
 
Festival of Light 
 
This service takes place in our church next week. E.Y.F.S. and KS1 is on     
Thursday and KS2 on Friday, both of which are at 2pm.  We look forward to 
seeing the children bring their Christingle in to school on the day of their     
service. Thank you. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
First Holy Communion programme 
 
To register your child for the 2022 First Holy Communion programme please email your child’s name and date 
of birth to hxslyouth@outlook.com. There will be three sessions, each being 3 hours in length.  These will take 
place on Saturday mornings and on the first meeting there will be a parent session in the church. The        
Communion Masses will take place in June. Once the final numbers for those children taking this Sacrament 
are known, we will be able to confirm the dates.  
 
Phonics Workshop 
 
Thank you to Mrs. Peters for her presentation to parents on Tuesday morning which will help parents to      
support their children at home. I know from speaking to some of the parents who attended that they found it 
very helpful. 
 
Operation Christmas Child Shoe Box Appeal 
 
Thank you to the generosity of everyone, who donated shoeboxes for the Operation Christmas Child appeal. 
These Christmas gifts will bring so much joy to the children who will receive them. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Holy Cross Family Mass 

We are celebrating Mass as a school and parish community on Saturday 
4th December at 5.30pm. These masses are a wonderful celebration of 
our school family and we do hope that as many families as possible can 
attend.  

School Uniform 

We are aware that the Holy Cross winter coat has been out of stock at our uni-
form suppliers. We are pleased to inform you that these are now available again 
at Top Form.  

Top Form Schoolwear Ltd 
90-91 The Stow 
Harlow, Essex 
CM20 3AP 

01279 434813 

Irish Dancing  

There was a buzz in school on Monday morning when we heard this news. Congratulations to Lily Vetori, Kiera 
Fennelly, Jessica Wadding, Emilia and Louisa Marsham, Bobbie and Ronnie Faulkner who danced the Morris 
Reel at the World Irish Dancing championship qualifiers in Potters Bar last Sunday.  They have now qualified 
for the Irish Dancing World Championships which will take place in Belfast in 2022. We at Holy Cross are 
very proud and wish them every success next year.   

Reception Applications 2022 

Applications for a place in Reception 2022 must be made by 15th January. They can be made online 
via www.essex.gov.uk/admissions.  A Supplementary Information Form must also be completed. These are 
available from the school office. 

Late Gate 

The Educational Welfare Officer paid us a visit on Thursday and conducted a ‘Late Gate’. The school gates 
are open at 8:40 and close at 8:50. It is vitally important the your children arrive to school on time, before 
8:50. Arriving late can lead to children feeling anxious, missing out on morning routines and the start of     
lessons. It can also be very disruptive to the rest of the class and impact learning for all. 

There will be further Late Gates conducted in the near future.  

https://www.essex.gov.uk/topic/admissions


 

 
Christmas Calendar of Events 

Thursday 2nd December  

Reception, Year 1 And Year 2 Festival of Light (2pm) 

Friday 3rd December 

Year 3, Year 4, Year 5 and Year 6 Festival of Light (2pm) 

Tuesday 7th December  

Year 2 carol concert (2pm) 

Year 2 carol concert (6pm) 

Wednesday 8th December 

Reception and Year 1 Christmas Nativity performance (2pm)  

Thursday 9th December 

Reception and Year 1 Christmas Nativity performance (2pm)  

Reception and Year 1 Christmas Nativity performance (6pm)  

Friday 10th December 

Christmas Jumper Day 

Monday 13th December 

Reception Christmas panto (12pm to 3pm) 

Tuesday 14th December  

Year 5 and 6 Christmas panto (12pm to 3pm) 

Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 Christmas lunch 

Wednesday 15th December 

Year 1 and Year 2 panto (12pm to 3pm) 

Carols round the crib (5pm to 6pm) 

Thursday 16th December 

Year 3 and Year 4 panto (12pm to 3pm) 

Year 3, Year 4, Year 5 and Year 6 Christmas lunch 

Friday 18th December 

Last day of term.  

Finish times are as follows: 

Reception at 1.15pm from the Reception playground 

Rest of the school 1.30pm from the main playground 

Christmas Cards  

The Christmas card post box will open on Wednesday 1st December and will be located 
outside the school office door. Please remind your children to post their cards here and 
not to hand them out in class. They will be collected, sorted and delivered to the correct 
classes. Please remember to write the name of the child and the class they are in on the 
envelope.  



Christmas Hampers 

The festive period is upon us and as always we will be doing a raffle, closer to Christmas, for your chance to 
win one of 14 beautiful hampers filled with gifts. If you have been with us at Holy Cross for some time you 
will be aware of these hampers.  

For those of you who have joined us recently, each class sends in donations for the class hamper. An example 
of these is then displayed by the front office. Raffle   tickets will be available for you to purchase during 
the week before we break up for Christmas and the winners will be drawn on Monday 13th December and    
winners will be notified via Pupil    Asset and the Facebook page. 

Please could you send a Christmas item in by Monday 6th December to allow us to make up the hampers. Some 
examples are chocolate, wrapping paper, Christmas biscuits, sweets, crafts, wine, Christmas activities,     
decorations etc. 

Thank you for your continued support. 



 

Times Tables Rockstars 

Congratulations to the following children for trying really hard with their times tables this week. 

 

2HD: Zofia Rutkowska    2PT: Isabella Tyson  

3N: Praise Owolabi    3R: Tehilah Sambo 

4C: Jermaine Ondiege    4E: Isaac Adisa 

5G: Victor Budnyak    5S: Maja Owczarz 

6CN: Nikodem Smaglo    6E: Sophie Stopplecamp  

Evolve Christmas Football Camp 

Evolve are running their popular holiday club this Christmas holiday. Bookings can be made on 
www.evolvepa.com/camps 

http://www.evolvepa.com/camps






COVID-19  

The way that Covid is managed in schools has changed from September. Please find a flowchart below which   
illustrates the self-isolation and testing guidance for children. 



R B 95% 

R L 92% 

1DG 96% 

1S 91% 

2HD 94% 

2PT 98% 

3N 96% 

3R 98% 

4C 93% 

4E 98% 

5G 97% 

5S 95% 

6CN 88% 

6E 89% 

The winners of the KS1 Attendance Award are 2PT attaining 98% attendance. 
Well done! The winners of the KS2 Attendance Award are 3R and 4E, achieving 
98%. Well done!  

Please ensure you are sending your child into school everyday, unless they are not 
well enough to attend. Attending school is so important and makes a huge        
difference to your child’s learning. The gates open at 8:40am until 8.50am.  

Familiarise yourself with the symptoms of COVID 19. If your child displays any 
COVID 19 symptoms they must have a negative PCR test before they may attend 
school. There is no need to keep your child off with a common cold, if they are 
well enough to come in.  

It is essential you notify us of your child’s absence by 9am either by 
telephone or using the Parentmail report absence option. We need full 
details of why your child is unable to attend school. We are        
frequently having to contact parents, to find out why their child is 
absent from school.  

Parents of children below attendance targets will be invited in for a meeting with 
the Educational Welfare Officer. 

Gospel Values Awards   

The Gospel Value this week is...  

 Gentleness 

   - love and friendship 

“If anyone strikes you on the cheek, offer the  
other also.” (6:29) Samaritan Village (9:54) 

 

 

Congratulations to the following children who received the Gospel values certificate this week. 

 1DG: Isla McNamara    1S: Tilly Lentz  

 2HD: Axel Brooks     2PT: April Thorp 

 3N:  David Owolabi    3R: Leah Hyde  

 4C: Natalie Harmas    4E: Faith Williams  

 5G:  Talulah Gray    5S: Emilia Chapska   

 6CN:  Emilia Chapska    6E: Naavah Dixon   



RELIGIOUS LIFE AT HOLY CROSS 

 

 

  

Based on the gospel for 28 November, First Sunday of Advent: Luke 21:25-28, 34-36  

Today is the beginning of Advent, the great season of expectant waiting. We wait in anticipation 

for the celebration of Jesus’ birth at Christmas and, as today’s gospel reminds us, we are also 

waiting in hope for the day when Jesus comes again.  

  

The gospel today is disturbing. As we hear Jesus predicting destruction and suffering, we may find 

ourselves lamenting all that is not right in our world: poverty, injustice, the climate crisis, the  

global pandemic.  

 

The opportunity of Advent is not to ignore this reality but to “stay awake, praying at all times”, as 

we yearn for and work for the coming of God’s Kingdom. As we enter this season of waiting, we  

remember it is a season of active waiting. We join Saint Paul’s prayer, asking God to increase our 

love for the whole human race, so that we can bring hope and healing to all creation.   

Eternal God, 

you will come when we do not expect you. 

Help us to welcome you now in one another, 

to reach out to our sisters and brothers, 

who are in need of care and support.  

In this way may we be found ready,  

when you come again in glory. 

Amen.  

“Stay awake, praying at all times...”  

The Words of Pope Francis 
 
The joy of the gospel fills the hearts and lives of all who encounter Jesus. Those 
who accept His offer of salvation are set free from sin, sorrow, inner emptiness and 
isolation.  











Menu Week 1             Diary Date 

 

Happy Birthday this week to…  

    

   Lilly Bergamini, Xavier White & Taylor Leagas 

Merit Certificates: 

  

1DG:  Mayah Rupasinghe, for her lovely painting in art    

1S:  Charlotte Nyarko-Mensah, for being an example for others around her to follow 

2HD:  Mason Russell,  for working hard on his numeracy  

2PT:   Oliver Ruffell, for his excellent literacy work  

3N:  Sian Hanifin-Flynn, showing great resilience and perseverance 

3R:  Julia Czarny, for always working hard and supporting other children without being asked 

4C:  Harry Hollingworth, for his brilliant answers in R.E. 

4E:  Pola Bubetty, for being such a responsible member of the class 

5G:  Marissa Fraser, for her excellent attitude to learning, always trying her very best and never  
  giving up 

5S:  Tinashe Agyare, for working hard in R.E. and contributing thoughtful ideas to class discussions  

6CN:  Emma Woodhouse, for always being kind and supportive to others and trying her best in lessons 

6E:  Beau Walsh, for fantastic work in history 

 

Monday 29th November 

  

Please download our News & Events 

App for dates for the year. Details 

are available on the schools website 

under News & Events at 

www.holycross-pri.essex.sch.uk    

Tuesday 30th November 

Choir 3:15 - 4:15 

St Andrews Children Non School 
Uniform £1 donation 

 

 

Wednesday 1st December 

Years 2 & 3 Karate 3:10 - 4:10 

House Points 

Congratulations to the   
winning house St Andrew 

Friday 3rd December 

KS2 Festival of Light 2:00 - 3:00 

KS1 Football Club 3.10 - 4.10 

KS2 Fitness Club 3.15 - 4.15 

KS2 Art Club 3.15 - 4.30 

Thursday 2nd December  

Year 3 Roman Day 

KS1 Festival of Light 2:00 - 3:00 

Years 4,5 & 6 Karate 3:15 - 4:15 

KS2 Football Club 3.15  - 4.15 

 


